Town of Groveland
Planning Board

Meeting March 28, 2011

Planning Board members present: Chairman Randy Clymo, Roger Haich, Seth Burnette, Kathy Gurak,
Ted Miskell, Dan Rossborough, Alt and Roxanne Adamson, Alt.

Also present: Ron Maxwell, CEO
The Chairman opened the meeting at 7:30 PM.

Review of the 2/28/2011 Planning Board meeting minutes. Motion by Dan Rossborough to approve the
minutes as submitted, seconded by Roxanne Adamson. All in favor.

Introduction of the new Board members.

The Chairman handed out a Spring 2011 Regional Local Government workshop brochure and explained
the training requirements to the new Board members.

Residential wind turbine discussion: The Board discussed some of changes in the draft that were less
restrictive than the current regulations and a few minor changes were noted. Permitted noise levels were
discussed. Roxanne will do some research on typical average decibel levels of common sounds for
comparison with the ambient readings w/o WECS vs. the maximum permitted reading with WECS that
are stated in the draft. The information will be passed along to the members prior to the next meeting.
The latest changes made to the draft will we typed and distributed to the members to review before the
next meeting.

The Town Engineer is planning to attend the April Planning Board meeting to discuss the Master Plan.
Motion by Dan Rossborough to adjourn the meeting at 9:40 PM, seconded by Seth Burnette. All in favor.

Submitted by,

Aot Fhrmoa

Karol Thomas
Recording Secretary



